
 
                                                                               

TOWN OF GRANITE QUARRY 
BOARD OF ALDERMEN  

RECESS MEETING MINUTES 
BUDGET WORKSHOP 
Thursday, June 18, 2020 

4:00 p.m. 
 
Present:  Mayor Bill Feather, Mayor Pro Tem John Linker, Alderman Jim Costantino, Alderman Kim 
Cress, Alderman Doug Shelton 
 
Staff: Town Manager Larry Smith, Town Clerk Aubrey Smith, Fire Chief/ Maintenance Supervisor Jason 
Hord, Police Chief Mark Cook, Finance Officer Shelly Shockley 
 
Call to Order:  Mayor Feather called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. 
 
1. Approval of the Agenda 

 
ACTION: Alderman Costantino made a motion to approve the agenda as presented. Alderman Shelton 
seconded the motion.  The motion passed with all in favor. 

 
2. Continued Discussion     FY 20-21 Budget 

Mr. Smith reviewed the attached handouts and a PowerPoint presentation with the Board. The Board 
made statements, asked questions, and discussed the budget.  
 
Highlights and follow-up items from the discussion: 
• Discussion regarding the total cost and lack of availability of end users for recycling, whether to 

continue the program, and how to adjust the environmental fee occurred. There was Board 
consensus to discontinue the recycling program and lower the environmental fee to $11.00. There 
will be a period of 30-90 days to phase out the program that will still need to be accounted for in 
the budget. 

• There was discussion regarding code enforcement that will be continued at a future strategic 
meeting. Currently code enforcement is being covered between the Maintenance Director and 
Town Planner. 

• The tax collection percentage was updated from 95.5% to 96.75% which is still the most 
conservative estimate. 

• Alderman Costantino suggested combining the cost for the largest of the capital expenditures and 
getting a loan to complete the projects including the renovation of Town Hall. There was Board 
discussion regarding the scope of the renovation project. The conversation will be revisited during 
the strategic meeting. 
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• Alderman Shelton requested that the funds for the capital outlay items from the Fire Department 

budget be moved to the contingency fund. After discussion, the majority of the Board (Alderman 
Cress, Alderman Costantino, Mayor Pro Tem Linker) was not in favor of moving the funds. 

 
Adjourn 
 
ACTION: Alderman Cress made a motion to adjourn. The meeting ended at 6:21 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

Aubrey Smith 
Town Clerk 
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